OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION (OSURA)

MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

July 26, 2004

Present:  Bill Brennan, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Glenn Klein, Ken Krane, Ron Lovell, Kathy Meddaugh, Jean Peters

Absent:  Norma Barnhisel, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman

Guest:  Joe Ashor, George Collins, Marilyn Sarff 

The meeting was called to order by President Brennan at the Yaquina Head Lighthouse Interpretative Center in Newport at 10:05 a.m.  Brennan introduced Lovell who introduced Joe Ashor, manager of the Yaquina Head Outstanding Natural Area, our host for today. Ashor welcomed the group and outlined the plans for the day.  He will return for lunch with George Collins, the lighthouse historian, who will present a brief history of the lighthouse and answer questions.  The board will then tour the Yaquina Head lighthouse.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report
Heath reported $2,566.45 in the OSU Foundation account and $3,864.00 in the Provost’s account.  

Old Business
Golf Tournament and Party—Plans are proceeding nicely for this September 8th event.

Retiree Directory—Hazel reported that a mailing to 1,500 retirees of a permission form was ready to go out and had been given approval from Human Resources.  All that remains to be done are sending the forms out and compiling the returns, due August 27.  The directory will be published Fall Term.  Krane suggested OSURA ask for help from departments for future editions in finding retirees, especially staff.

Fall Regional Retirees Meeting in Seaside—some board members expressed interest in attending.

Institutionalization of OSURA—Brennan passed out a draft of the proposal to be presented to OSU administration and asked for comments and changes.

OSURA Web Site—An article on new board members Klein and Krane will be added.  Hazel stressed the need for updating with new material for keep the site fresh looking.  She asked for suggestions and submissions.

Program Planning for 2004-2005—Sarff reported on the willingness of the director of the Meat Lab to host a Sausage Fest in the Fall.  After some discussion, the board selected Thursday, October 28 at 3:30 p.m. for that event.  She also noted the willingness of Jim Howland to do a lecture on the McCulloch bridges.  The board agreed to schedule this event, hopefully in the Alumni Center, in late January or early February and Brennan will check on dates. Other events for next year not yet scheduled include attendance at a Women’s basketball game and a program at the Bone Density Lab.  All of these activities will be detailed in the next newsletter, scheduled for publication in September or October.

New Business

Volunteering for Fall—Heath mentioned the need for volunteers during New Student Week, September 21-24.  She said that because some of the volunteers for this summer’s START program had little to do, that we not send as many next year.

OSURA Budget—Heath distributed a draft permanent budget which the members discussed.  It will be modified at a future board meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.

Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, August 17, 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. in the Christensen Room  of the OSU Foundation Building

September Meeting: Wednesday, September 22 at 9 a.m. at the OSU Foundation Building
